
The board held a regular meeting May 16, 2016 at the township building.  At 7:00 PM Dave Lang-
President called the meeting to order.  The following also were present: Trustees- Jay Clark, Jeremy 
Saling; Fiscal Officer-Molly Long, Road Man-Rick Johnson and residents Kenneth Johnson and Ron 
Duda, Mike Wilson.
 
The trustees signed the approved minutes from the previous meeting.

Old Business
Saling- Ordered flags.
Clark- None
Lang- Checked with Kurt Simross re: asphalt pricing for this year:

Pleasant Chapel between Fairview & Flintridge- 1 ½ “- $80,000
Pleasant Chapel N of Rt 40 -1 ½”-  $29,500
Fairmount Rd. -2”  $62,000
Total           $171,580

New Business
Saling-None
Clark- Took call from Shirley Laymon: re building at Mother Mary Margaret’s, it’s an Ag. bldg..  Call re: 
tree down on Pleasant Chapel at Harris’- Rick took care of.  Talked to Lonnie Murray re: Fairmount 
Rd. project, need lip @ Nether’s drive.
Lang-  Talked to Jim Powers re: 20/20 ship seal company.

Public Comment- None
Roads- Rick reported that the crack sealer machine is here and product due tomorrow.  Durapatched 
Springhill. Going to replace culvert on Pleasant Chapel north of Blue Jay.
Safety- None
Zoning- 3 phone calls were taken since last meeting:

1. Call from Zach Scott re: property at 9727 Blue Jay
2. Call from Paul Palumbo re: conditional use
3. Call from Dan Daugherty re: conditional use

Prepared and mailed letter to residents re: BZA hearing
Emailed and called Advocate re: BZA hearing
Placed call to Austin Leckliter re: unclaimed certified letters re: junk vehicles

Fiscal Officer-Long- Gave census info to Saling; had trustees sign ODOT salt resolution.

Payments in the amount of $11,671.47 were made.
 
A motion to pay the bills was made by Clark, seconded by Saling.  
A motion to adjourn was made by Saling, seconded by Clark.
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